ERAS Meeting 

 Big Flats Community Center
 March 3, 2010
Present:  Betsy Kent, Diane Woodhouse, Lois Saia, Claire Rhodes, Arthura  Carlin, Shirley Callahan, Henry Cecce, Jackie Satterlee, Ray Couver, Susan Nagle, Margaret Menjer, Ann Cady, Alain Goyette, Brian  Doty.

     At 8:25 President Betsy Kent opened the meeting after a wonderful presentation by Mavin Staub Ambrose http://www.mavinambrose.com/Windows/Cage.htm displaying and talking about her unique paintings on silk.

Alain gave the treasurer’s report and announced that we took in $468 on the raffle at the Palette Awards in the Fall.  After expenses are deducted, half will go to the Arnot Art Museum.

Ray would like you to let him know of any changes or updates that need to be made to our ERAS directory. 
Doree is working on the nominating committee and asks if any is interested in a position please let her know.

Under new Business
---Bob Ripley at the Senior Center in Pine city is looking into planning a bus trip for us to the nationally acclaimed Adirondack watercolor show at the end of August or early September.  We would need to have 39 people to fill the bus.
---  Betsy told us we didn’t get the grant for workshops next year but she talked to Watercolorist Margaret Martin who will be doing workshops in Buffalo and Betsy will share with us the dates for anyone interested.  The executive committee continues to work on funding ideas to bring quality teachers to ERAS for workshops in all medias.

---Rita told us that ERAS is welcomed to bring racks to Papa Dale’s restaurant in May and exhibit paintings in conjunction with a breakfast buffet event in honor of the Big Flats Days.  Contact Rita for details. 
Under old business -- Dr. Lyon has invited all members to participate in a fun fund raiser for Eldridge Park.  The dates have been confirmed.  On Friday July 23rd and Saturday July 24th ERAS will be doing Plein Aire in the park.  On Sunday those paintings will be auctioned off.  80% of the money will go to the artist and 20% go to Eldridge Park.  So save those dates and come join us in a chance to show the community who we are and what we can do.

  Eldridge Park is building a Victorian train station to house a little train that will go around the park.  Dr. Lyon has asked for volunteers to paint scenes for the windows with scenes as if you are looking into the station.  There will be 8 victorian framed windows.  The panels are 18”x36” and can be painted on masonite board to go behind the plexiglass.    Your signed window work will be permanently on display decorating the station.  Chris T. and Delores M. and Lois S. have expressed interest in participating and we are looking for more artists to help.  For more details call or e-mail Betsy.
Wed. April 7th in Big Flats bring your art to be critiqued.
Fri. May 7th at Chapel Park our own Connie Berberian will do a painting demo for us.
Exhibits –A reminder that the HSBC Bank show will be April 5- 19th.  Jeannine would like to know who will be bringing racks so please let her know ASAP.  Her phone # is 570-537-6513.

Deliver your paintings on April 5th and racks will be set up at 11:30.

Don’t forget to pick up your painting on April 19th.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Diane Woodhouse 

